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Royer said they have not spent all the money and will carry on until they do. He said they 
are not exactly sure how much is left in the account, but should find out soon. There is 
now an invoice for the entire amount that has been presented to the County.   
 
Stevenson asked if there was something that Drainage Board members were intensely 
interested in; would there be room to study that?  He expressed the desire to find out 
what’s happening around Wal-Mart.  
 
Dompke asked that the presenters use English units of measurement, since that is what 
engineers use.   
 
Garth asked about remote access capabilities. He said they are still working on the code 
to get it automated. Stevenson said when it’s raining hard, he would like to be able to call 
up a number and find out how much it’s been raining. Garth said the equipment is all 
Campbell Scientific equipment, so to be actually able to call it, you need Loggernet, a 
proprietary software. The station uses a cell phone that goes through Verizon network. It 
was a one-time fee of $500 for academic use. It uses solar powered batteries, two 12-
volts with a nice size solar panel. This is located at the Ellettsville water treatment plant.  
Garth is working on getting this automated before he leaves Bloomington in about one 
month. There needs to be some code written in order to get it automated. 
 
There was a discussion about hardware and collection of data. The biggest drain on the 
battery is the modem. So if there were a lot of calls at night, it might wear down the 
battery. The site is about 100 feet from the stream, in a clear, grassy area, inside a dog 
kennel and padlocked.  
 
Faber asked about how much extra money that the Drainage Board or the Surveyor 
Office might have. Kevin said you would have to talk to the County Council. There used 
to be money in the Surveyor budget for Drainage Board for fixing things. There’s a 
stormwater fund in the Commissioners’s budget. At some point in the not-too-distant 
future, there will be a stormwater utility.  
 
Garth moved on to the present his study of hydrology in the area.  He showed a 
Powerpoint presentation that he had given recently at a conference in Boston at the 
Association of American Geographers’ conference.  
 
Dompke observed that this data showed, based on these results, perhaps the curve 
number would increase to account for impervious surface. To give direction to 
developers, Drainage Board could say that we have found what a curve number might be, 
based on the data from Jack’s Defeat Creek rainfall run off study.  
 
Stevenson drew a conclusion that curve number averaging, especially when there are dry 
conditions, is a problem, based on the data.  
 




